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NATIONAL ASSEMBLY QUESTION FOR WRITTEN REPLY
QUESTION NUMBER: 	1659
DATE OF PUBLICATION IN INTERNAL QUESTION PAPER: 29 APRIL 2022
INTERNAL QUESTION PAPER NUMBER:  15 - 2022
1659.	Ms B S Masango (DA) to ask the Minister of Social Development:
(1)	Whether the move to the government precinct is still going to take place; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details;
(2)	whether monies for transactional advisors were paid back; if not, why not; if so, on what date?						NW1986E

REPLY:
(1) Yes, the department and its entities (SASSA and NDA) are planning to move to a new state-owned precinct, in Salvokop as part of the Tshwane Inner City Regeneration Programme. The plan is to permanently accommodate five state-owned government head offices as part of phase 1. These are Department of Higher Education and Training, Home Affairs, Correction Services, STASSA and the consolidated headquarters for DSD, SASSA and NDA.

The consolidated DSD/SASSA and NDA head office campus is anticipated to permanently accommodate DSD, SASSA and NDA within a state-of-the-art, custom-design, permanent facility enabling enhanced service delivery and efficient operations. This project is coordinated through a public-private partnership that is managed by National Treasury agency, the Government Technical Advisory Centre (GTAC).

(2) DSD transferred R10 million, which is a portion of the transaction advisory fees to GTAC. The rest of the outstanding fees (R10 million) will be transferred once the transaction advisors have finalised the feasibility study – which is due later in the 2022/23 financial year. 
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